
From: Winfried Raabe  

Sent: Sunday, May 31, 2015 7:04 PM 
To: McMonigal-St Dennis, Barb (CI-StPaul) 

Cc: #CI-StPaul_Ward2 
Subject: Sound Level Variance - June 13, 2015 Kelly O'Shaughnessy Wedding at 702 Fairmount Avenue 

 
Dear Ms. McMonigal-St.Dennis, 
 
Please find enclosed my comments to the Variance Request: 

1. The time for the Variance should be changed to 4:00 pm to 10:00 pm, at the very latest 10:30 
pm; this time limit is more suitable for a residential neighborhood! 

2. I request that the decibel level and time limits of the variance to be granted are strictly 
enforced; this request is based on the experience that a Sound Level Variance granted to 702 
Fairmount Avenue in Fall of 2014 exceeded the decibel limit (significantly,as per my perception) 
as well as the time limit (as per my clock). 

3. I request that Sound Level Variances are granted to 702 Fairmount Avenue no more frequently 
than one time per year. 

 
Winfried Raabe, MD 
(residing at 692 Fairmount Avenue for 31years) 
 


